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Hope you enjoy this edition of our 

newsletter.   As ever, the stories 

indicate a vibrant school where our 

young people are given a very wide 

range of opportunities to achieve and 

flourish.   At the time you will read 

this newsletter our senior pupils will 

have finished their prelims and 

getting ready for their mid -term 

break.  
 

Since our last Newsletter in 

November we have said goodbye to 

Ms Galloway, English teacher.   We 

thank her for her contributions to 

the school and wish her every 

success for the future.   In the 

meantime Mrs Henderson, Principal 

Teacher Support has gone on 

maternity leave.   Her post will be 

covered by Mrs Fraser.   Additionally, 

we are delighted to announce the 

arrival of Ms Clapton, English 

teacher; Ms Mackenzie, Computing 

teacher and Mr Mackay, Faculty 

Leader Physical Education, Music and 

Art & Design.  
 

Behind the scenes we have been 

working on a number of improvement 

projects to address our Improvement 

Priorities for this year and to get 

ourselves ready for the next session. 

Currently we are in consultation with 

pupils, staff and parents for our 

curriculum model for 2015 -2016 and 

exploring opportunities with our 

learning partners to enrich our 

curriculum so that we are able to 

offer more choice and a greater 

range of courses for pupils.  
 

I certainly have enjoyed my second 

term as Acting Rector at Tain Royal 

Academy and look forward to working 

with the pupils, staff, parents and 

local community as we make progress 

in providing the best possible 

education for our pupils.   I would like 

to thank all staff for instilling that 

sense of belief in our pupils, in 

ensuring that they achieve well and 

succeed!   Thank you to the pupils for 

showing resi l ience, excel lent 

attitudes to learning and an 

eagerness to learn and achieve.   

Many positive comments and clear 

evidence show that we are making 

steady progress towards the high 

performing and excellent school that 

our pupils and community needs and 

deserves. 
 

I would like to extend my gratitude 

for your support in ensuring our 

pupils adhere to the high standards 

and expectations regarding learning 

attitudes, uniform and behaviour that 

we have at Tain Royal Academy, as it 

is only by working together that we 

make a lasting difference.   Through 

working together I strongly believe 

the standards can be raised even 

further so we can become excellent.  
 

Wim Chalmet, Acting Rector  

 

FEBRUARY BREAK -  Monday 16 and Tuesday 17 February 2015  

INSET DAY Wednesday 18 February 2015  
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In line with Highland Council Policy we will 

make contact with you only if your child has 

not registered and you have not been in 

touch with us to let us know why.  If your 

child is going to be absent from school there 

are a number of ways in which you can notify 

us. 

§ telephone the school absence line : 

01862 890900 leaving a message 

stating the pupilõs name, class  and the 

reason for the absence  
 

§ e-mail TRAabsence@highland.gov.uk   

with pupilõs name, class and reason for 

absence  
 

If you use the methods above this will 

take the place of a written note and no 

further action is necessary.  
 

If you telephone the school on 01862 892121 

to inform us of an absence you will also need 

to send in a note to the registration teacher 

as written confirmation of the absence.  
 

All pupils know  that  if they do not arrive at 

school in time to attend their register class, 

they must sign in at the school reception.  

This will ensure that we are aware of their 

arrival and should also reduce the instance 

of un -necessary text messages going out to 

parents, which we understand can cause 

unnecessary concern. 
 

In the case of adverse weather  please do 

not use the above school number.  Instead, 

please call  0800 564 2272  followed by 

TRAõs pin number 04 1220 This line is 

updated daily throughout the session .   

PARENT/COMMUNITY/ELECTRONIC COMMUNICATION  
 

Over the past few months we have been working hard to up -date our database 

of parent email addresses so that we can deliver the newsletter and key 

correspondence from the school in a digital form.   Not only will this help us save 

printing costs but it should also improve efficiency of letters getting home to parents/guardians.  
 

From April onwards school newsletters will only be available electronically (by email and through the 

school web-site) unless a family or member of the school community specifically requests a paper copy 

from the school office.   We have most peopleôs email addresses (given to us as part of the annual 

update form) but if you would like to be included on the email list please send an email to 
tainroyal.academy@highland.gov.uk 

IMPORTANT IMPORTANT IMPORTANT 
INFORMATIONINFORMATIONINFORMATION   

MOBILE PHONES, iPODS, TABLETS 

AND OTHER MODERN TECHNOLOGIES  
 

The number of pupils owning and using smart phones, 

iPods, tablets and other modern technologies has been 

growing steadily in recent years. The technology has 

grown rapidly in its sophistication to include features 

such as digital photography, Bluetooth, video etc.   

The use, or should I say the misuse, of such 

technology has, however, begun to cause the school 

more and more serious problems.   I would, therefore, 

like to take this opportunity to inform you of our rules 

regarding smart phones, iPods, tablets and similar 

devices.   Increasingly mobile phones are used for 

cyber -bullying often outwith school but with 

repercussions within school.   Like all bullying, cyber -

bullying is regarded seriously.  
 

Please note that there is no ban on these devices but 

the school would advise that expensive items like 

games consoles and iPods would be best left at home.  
 

Mobile Phones, MP3 Players, Tablets and other 

Devices:  
 

§ Should be kept out of sight and switched off 

during class (unless authorised by classroom 

teacher)  
 

§ Should not be used when moving between classes  
 

§ Phones and other devices should not be used to 

take photographs or video footage at any time  
 

§ SQA explicitly forbids pupils bringing mobile 

phones and smart watches into exams.   
  

Effectively phones can be used discretely before the 

start of school day, at interval, at lunchtime and after 

school day. 
 

Consequences:  If a pupil uses a phone during class, it 

will be confiscated and will be kept at school 

reception till end of school day . 

mailto:TRAabsence@highland.gov.uk
mailto:tainroyal.academy@highland.gov.uk
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YOUTH PHILANTHROPY INITIATIVE   YOUTH PHILANTHROPY INITIATIVE   YOUTH PHILANTHROPY INITIATIVE      
 

The prestigious Youth Philanthropy Initiative took place last term with all of S1 and S2 watching the final.   

There were also a number of parents, guests and charity representatives at this event.    We were treated 

to an afternoon of outstanding presentations each competing to win £3000 for their charities which were:  
         

   Chip + Hannah Skinner, Caitlyn Munro, Ellie Wakeman and Racheal Matheson 
 

   Birchwood Highland   Kaia McKenna, Erin Watson, Aimee MacLennan, Tabitha Beavitt and Alix Duncan 
 

   SOAR  Liam Robbins, Finlay Gordon, James Scott and Rhys King 
 

   Macmillan  Douglas MacLeod, Drew Ross, Marcus Ross and Alasdair McGavin 
 

   Befrienders Highland   Mhairi Westwater, Emma Hutton, Niamh MacSween and Sam Grove 
 

   Sight Action  Anthony Stanyer, Eoghann Gollan, Mathew Scott, Gordie Bryce and Torin Moffat  

The afternoon started with speeches from the 

previous winners Sophie Maclellan, Ali Ross,  Shannon 

Fry and Lauren Duff, representing Made in Tain, who 

spoke of the difference winning has made to them 

and their charity.    The group representing MS 

Therapy Centre in Inverness from last year (Caitlin 

MacAngus, Kalie Beattie, Michaela MacDonald, Alice 

Nicolson and Amelia Wronka) also made a short 

speech explaining the different ways they have 

supported their charity, including raising almost 

£3000 themselves, and the importance of continuing 

to work alongside their chosen charity regardless of 

whether they win.     

The presentations got underway and all performed 

at a very high standard this year.    There were some 

particularly good animations, video clips and audience 

participation which entertained as well as informed 

the large audience.    The judges were particularly 

impressed by the effort some groups had gone to, to 

raise funds for their charity, particularly the 

Macmillan boys, and others who had planned fund 

raising activities.   A special mention was given to the 

Archie Foundation girls, Katie -Jane Grant,   Erin 

Bannerman, Kayleigh Torrance, Karly Collins and Isla  

 

Corbett who raised over £100 despite not getting 

through to the final.  
 

Half way through the presentations there was a 

break to listen to some fabulous music from Gizzen 

Briggs.   Once all groups had performed the judges 

left to deliberate.    Guests were treated to some 

wonderful high tea hospitality provided by Mrs 

Beaton and Mrs Munroõs S3 pupils.    

After a great deal of deliberation where any one of 

the groups could have won, the £3000 was awarded 

to SOAR ð congratulations to all of those 

involved!   We believe that all of those who took part 

have helped to raise awareness of their charities 

and encourage them to keep up this great work.    
 

Pupils involved in this project are now working on 

completing their paper work in order to complete 

Youth Achievement Awards with support from their 

Guidance teachers.   Well done to all of S2, a great 

project made possible by a real team effort!  

Angela Gardiner,  

Faculty Leader, Social Sciences   
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On Monday 12 January 2015 a very successful and 

well-attended Parent Awareness Evening was held.    

We were delighted that so many people ventured 

out on what turned out to be a very wintry night!    

The event was organised following the Parental 

Survey held in November and in response to a 

request from our Parent Council.    
 

The evening gave participants the opportunity to 

get up to speed regarding current developments 

related to the Curriculum for Excellence.   There 

were a number of short presentations led by Staff 

and Pupils on topics such as Curriculum for 

Excellence, The Four Capacities, Broad General 

Education, Senior Phase, National Courses, new 

Exams, 16 Plus Destinations etc.   Parents were 

made aware of how the pupil journey should be a 

continuum 3 ð 18:  nursery to primary to secondary 

to destination beyond school, with pupils having the 

opportunity at all stages to develop the capacities 

of successful learners, confident individuals, 

responsible citizens and effective contributors.  As 

pupils progress they should naturally develop skills 

for learning, life and work.  
 

Following the introductory information session, 

there was the opportunity to have a look around the 

school and to visit a number of Departments to 

meet with Staff and see pupils working ð to get a 

sense of what the pupil experience is like in 2015.   

Pupil volunteers acted as guides and fielded 

questions as opportunity arose.    
 

Feedback from the follow -up questionnaire was very 

positive and parents clearly appreciated the format 

which was informal yet structured and informative.    
 

The Parent Awareness 
Evening on Curriculum for 
Excellence was very useful 
and gave an insight to the 
new curriculum.  
 

òGreat having senior pupils involved during classroom 
visits.   Format good - informative and structured but 

informal.ó 
 

òIt was very informative and enjoyableó 
 

òFound the evening very interesting and informative and 
appreciated the time and efforts of all staff and pupils 
involved.   It was good to have pupils involved and have 
the opportunity to hear their views.   The questions I 
had with regards to the new curriculum were answered.ó 

 

The evening was rounded off with tea, coffee and 

home baking which was prepared and served by the 

pupils, and much enjoyed by all.   The general 

feeling was that this event would bear being 

repeated in future years for new and other parents 

and carers.  
 

Sandy McGregor, Interim Depute Rector  

CURRICULUM FOR EXCELLENCE PARENT/CARER AWARENESS EVENINGCURRICULUM FOR EXCELLENCE PARENT/CARER AWARENESS EVENING   

Strongly agree  Agree  

61.54%  38.46%  

WICKEDWICKEDWICKED   
                                         

           On the 26th of November the Music Department ran a trip to go see ôWickedõ 

                                      at Edinburgh Playhouse.   In total, 34 pupils of Tain Royal Academy attended  

   this trip accompanied by Mr MacLean, Mrs Mackenzie, Mrs Ross and Mr Douglas.   Before the 

trip the pupils got to pre -order programmes if they wished and more importantly what type of ice 

cream they wanted!   After the tiresome bus journey pupils got an hour and a half to explore and buy 

whatever they wished from St James shopping centre.   Some bought matching Christmas jumpers and 

some bought food and rereshments for the long ride home.  
 

Everyone Iõve talked to has given the play fantastic reviews, getting many people excited for the film 

version to be released!   The play is split into two acts and tells the tale of the life and times of the 

Wicked Witch of the West who features in The Wizard of Oz ð giving the background to why she is 

the way she is.   Everyone was excited and on the edge of their seat when the second act began.   The 

singing, costumes and effects were astonishing and really radiated a fun atmosphere to the whole audi-

ence.   When the play was finished everyone got aboard the bus and we stopped off at McDonalds and 

Tesco to get a quick bite to eat before we arrived back in Tain at around 11pm.    Overall the trip was a 

massive success and everyone is hoping for the Music Department to run more fantastic trips to see 

some more great musicals.  

                                                                                            Jamie MacColl, S6  
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Tha AS2 clas Gàidhlig air a bhith ag obair air film 

goirid airson co -fharpais Film -G. Smaoinich sinn 

uile air beachd an toiseach agus an uair sin thagh 

sinn am beachd as fhèarr le bhòt. Tha an stòiridh 

mu dheidhinn dhà charaid, Molly agus Catriona, 

agus tha iad aõ gealladh gum bi iad nan caraidean gu 

brath. Tha Molly aõ b¨sachadh agus tha i aõ d¯anamh 

rudan ne¸nach do Chatriona agus aõ cur an t-eagal 

oirre. Thoisich sinn air scriopt a sgrìobhadh agus 

rinn Gordie agus Taran clàr -sgeòil. Fhuair sinn 

props.  

An uair sin bha dà latha againn ag obair còmhla ri 

Ruairidh MacNeacail bho Eden Court agus am bana -

cleasaiche Debbie NicAoidh. Air aõ chiad latha 

chaidh rinn sinn filmeadh aig na Links ann am Baile 

Dhubhthaich agus chaidh sinn air ais dhan sgoil 

airson seallaidhean eile aõ filmeadh. Air an darna 

latha bha sinn aõ gearradh fad an latha. Bha an 

gearradh gu math slaodach ach chòrd e rinn a bhith 

aõ d¯anamh fuaim. Chuir Gordie cr³och air an 

gearradh agus mu dheireadh thall choimhead sinn 

air an fhiolm.    Dhõionnsaich sinn t¸rr mu dheidhinn 

an obair a tha an s¨s ann an aõ d¯anamh film agus 

chòrd e rinn gu mòr.  

 
       Summary: 

 

 

S2 Gàidhlig class have been working on creating a 

short film for the Film -G competition.  The story is 

about two friends, Molly and Catriona, who promise 

to be best friends forever.  Molly is killed and 

comes back to haunt Catriona.  
 

As well as writing the script and storyboard, we 

had two days working with Ruairidh Nicolson from 

Eden Court and actress Debbie MacKay when we 

filmed and edited all the scenes.   We learnt a lot 

about how to make a film and we really enjoyed it.  
 

You can see the film at: http://filmg.co.uk   
 

 

Carron Rothach, Kathryn 

MacAmhlaigh, Rona NicLeòid, Lauren 

Maltby, Taran Squire, Iona Mercer 

agus Gordie Bryce  

 

        Well Done Dòmhnall Lachlann Beaton , S1  

     who gained third place in three competitions  

      in the National Mod at the end of last year:  

                 solo singing, conversation and  

                           reciting poetry.  

NATIONAL MOD  

SUCCESS 

DROP- IN SESSIONS  

FOR PARENTS/CARERS 
 

Mondays after school (5 -6pm).   This 

will provide a good opportunity to 

raise any issues or concerns or to 

share ideas to improve the school.    

We look forward to meeting you at 

the drop -in sessions and Parentsõ 

Evenings.  

http://filmg.co.uk
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CREATIVE CHEMISTRY AT STEM  
 

Festivity hit STEM club last term in the form of a 

Chemistree.   Mr Dair prepared a Christmas treat 

for us all that well and truly got us into the spirit of 

Christmas!   Set up in the lab was a series of 

experiments which all resulted in different coloured 

mixtures.   By transferring these mixtures into 

round-bottom flasks we each made a different 

bobble for the tree. One of our youngest members, 

Hannah Skinnerõs bobble, was arguably the most 

impressive with a striking metallic shine.   We 

conscientiously placed this in the centre of our 

masterpiece.   With the bobbles in place all that was 

left to do was to decorate our Chemistree with 

tinsel and a very special star and the tree was 

complete!    I would like to thank Mr Dair on behalf 

of the whole club for the time and effort he put in 

to preparing such an entertaining and worthwhile 

activity to end what has been a thrilling and 

successful year for the club.   The up and coming 

year holds many more exciting projects for the 

club, including building and driving our very own car.   

We look forward to sharing many more success 

stories with you all in the not so distant future.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WELL DONE CONNIE NANKIVELL!  
 whose short story was  

highly commended in a  

Gaelic writing competition:  
 

Co- fharpais Sgrìobhaidh  
 

 

Nach math a rinn Constance Nankivell gus 

moladh fhaighinn ann an co-fharpais 

sgrìobhaidh Gàidhlig do sgoilearan àrd -sgoile. Bõ 

e òTilleadh Dhachaighó pr³omh chuspair na co-

fharpaise agus seo agaibh an sgeulachd a 

sgrìobh i.  
 

Tilleadh Dhachaigh  
 

Tha mi aõ leum le sonas aõ coiseachd dhachaigh 

an-diugh. Tha na duilleagan aõ tuiteam bho na 

craobhan aosda, ag atharrachadh bho uaine gu 

dearg, ag innse dhuinn gu bheil am Foghar fuar 

ach dreachmh¸r aõ tighinn. 
 

Tha gaoth aõ s¯ideadh bho taobh an Iar, is tha 

mi aõ faireachdainn an fhuachd aõ dol suas mo 

gheansaidh is timcheall mo bhodhaig. Ach chan 

e rud dona a tha seo, ôs e gu ³re bhig rud 

subhachoir. Tha e mar soidhne gu bheil an t -

saoghail ag atharrachadh airson am Foghar.  
 

Tha an adhair aõ f¨s nas dorcha is na solasan-

sràide mar -tha nan dath pinc aotrom agus tha e 

fhathast tràth anns an oidhche. Chan eil faileas 

ri mo thaobh a -nis oir tha an grian aõ falbh o 

chionn fhada.  
 

Tha a h-uile duine a-staigh agus tha sm¸c aõ 

tighinn a -mach coltach ri a h -uile similear is tha 

feum solais a bhith air sna taighean.  
 

Tha mi aõ cluinntinn mo bhr¸gan air an rathad 

agus tha mi aõ smaointinn ruim fh¯in gur e ¨m 

mo bhotainnean, dustach, làn poll, fhaighinn a -

mach às an lobta. 
 

Tha mi aõ tionndainn an oiseann is tha gaire aõ 

tighinn air mõ aodainn oir tha mi aõ faicinn an 

teine mòr, blath, làn gual is mo mhàthair is mo 

pheathraichean mun cuairt air. Is tha mi cho 

toilichte ri rìgh airson tha fios agam gu bheil 

am Foghar a-nis còmhla rinn.  

Emily MacDonald,  

Gaelic Department  

BELGIUM REMINDER  
 

The balance for the Belgium trip is to be 

paid by the end of March.   Please also 

check your child has an up to date 

passport and EHIC card.  

Ruth Allan, S5  
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On Friday 28th November, we welcomed up to TRA, twenty excited 

Primary 1 pupils from Knockbreck Primary for a St. Andrewõs 

ceilidh.   After introducing our instruments to our young visitors 

and showing them how they are played, we all then thoroughly 

enjoyed the next half an hour of dancing and hilarity.  
 

These wee children had done a superb job back in class learning 

the dances, and we were all very surprised about how well they had 

all remembered them.   They were even keeping us right at times!  
 

Not only was there a huge height difference between us, there was 

also the large spread in school years, but this gap disappeared 

through the love we all have of Scottish music and dance.   We 

were even joined by an inquisitive band of teachers; some of them 

couldnõt help themselves and joined in while others only came to 

catch a glimpse of the miniature dancers.  
 

At the end, the Primary 1õs really touched our hearts when they 

presented us with a lovely, large òclass-madeó thank you card 

covered in glue and glitter, not forgetting the sweets too.  
 

Overall, there were many òawesó echoing around the assembly hall 

that afternoon and we hope to see our little dance partners down 

in Knockbreck very soon, as loudly requested by us all!  
 

Lauren Westwater, S5  

SfL DEPARTMENT Link Up with  

òMade In Tainó 
 

 

Shelbie Carter, S1, 

planted some lovely 

crocus and mini iris bulbs 

in teacups before 

Christmas.   They are 

growing on well now, and 

she has decorated them 

with moss, and taken 

them down to Made In 

Tain Shop, where they 

will be sold.   

Jan Maclellan,   

SfL Department  

 

 

 

 
DROPPING- OFF PUPILS  

AT SCHOOL  
 

The designated bus drop - off 

area is for buses only.   Recently 

there have been a number of 

issues caused by cars parking in 

this area.   We would ask that 

pupils coming to and from school 

by car should be dropped off 

either side of the designated bus 

area. Your assistance with this 

would be much appreciated  

tainroyalacademy.org.uk  


